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Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:02pm.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the April 18, 2010 meeting minutes, Steve M. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – Steve M. said that Dave Ringler came to the meeting because his daughter is considering leaving the traveling program and going to another league; Elise Ringler is Dave Ringler’s daughter and she had said she would be willing to move up to the 16’s team if she does not make the 14UA team when asked that question at tryouts and now she is not happy with the team she is on according to Dave; so Steve M. has agreed to give them a refund of $205 (registration fee and traveling fee) from us and move to a club team; Dave R. said that his daughter has a little different story about it how she was asked to move up and he thinks it should be discussed with the parents more instead of the players; Steve M. said that before the tryout even starts that there is communication then to see if they are willing to move up to a higher age group and feels this was done appropriately as he has spoken with Dave’s wife about it; Steve asked Dave if he has anything else he would like cleared up about the tryout process before next year since Steve knows they have a younger daughter in the program too and he wants to make sure this situation does not happen again.  Dave replied that he sees no reason for this to happen again. 
New Business
Senior Softball League – Brian B. really thinks the board should consider adding an older age level coed softball league.  Steve M. thinks we would be competing with the bar league that is already out there.  The Board discussed different pros and cons of having this and then decided it can be discuss more in September after the season is over.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – Nancy said concessions is going good right now; we are getting good feedback about Alicia at Booster and Nancy said that Teri is working hard too; Greg asked if we are going to consider having a machine at the concession stands so customers can use credit cards for purchases so there was a lot of discussion about this and if it will benefit us enough and if it is practical when there are different workers there every night; Steve brought up just using it at the busier tournaments; and really we have to find out what the cost is associated with using it before we make any decisions; Greg will get the costs from Marni and see what it will entail and get back to us.
.
Umpires – Hensler – Brad was not present – Greg asked if Brian is getting the umpires for the tournament he is putting on, there are 4 teams that are playing in this free mini tournament and they are supposed to be bringing volunteers to umpire those games, but Steve suggested that they still have paid umpires for these games, at least behind the plate and they could still have a volunteer as the base ump; Brian would like to take this offline and talk to the coaches again and make sure they want to keep this a low key tournament.  Mike said on Wed. of last week that Gail had an umpire cancel last minute and that Gail was able to get an umpire to the game by 6:35pm so he was impressed with how that worked out; Nancy will talk to Gail about the feedback that was discussed last meeting and if Gail is still planning to have coaches give feedback on the umpires after their games.
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– Dale said it seems to be going good, all the Centennial teams seem to be doing good; Dale said a couple things talked about at the meeting did not make it to the field so there have been a few issues, Steve suggested they have one more meeting before the tournament to make sure everything is ironed out; Nancy talked about an issue going on between two coaches that are coaching a team together and one is a parent and the other is a volunteer that has coached for us in the past, Nancy will keep Maria and Dale up to speed on how that is going and get them involved if necessary.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer – Greg said that Mike’s team that played against a 12U team from Blaine was disappointed because they were mostly 9 years old so the game was not evenly matched so we are not sure why Blaine would set that up, Nancy talked about an 8U team that is having parent complaints on playing time and positions played but other than that the junior league is going well.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar and Blonigen – Nancy gave updates she received from Steve Rajtar since he could not be here – Steve has given keys for the Soderville shed to all but one coach, we have the situation resolved at Roosevelt and we can use their base box as of June 3rd, we just need to get our own lock on there and the scheduling meeting for 16U and 17U-19U is coming up this week.
Traveling fast pitch – Miller – Steve Miller said that they have had a couple good weekends at tournaments, many of the teams have placed very high in those tournaments; he wanted to add that all the brackets say Soderville Bengals on them; Steve wants to make sure we touch base with all coaches to make sure they all have the equipment they need for next year; Steve thinks wiffle balls should be part of their equipment for drills against the fence.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – Greg talked to Ernie from BATBA about the 13U rec. tournament, we will split the $100 per team with them from the gate fee this year since we will be hosting that tournament jointly, they have 10-12 volunteers that would want to do concessions so we would need to consider splitting concessions with them, there should be about 32 teams there so it will be a good sized tournament; Nancy will talk with Ernie about signing up the volunteers; we should tell Ernie that for the concessions share we will have a gross margin figured out for that.
Field/Game Scheduling – McArthur – not present – Tom said he saw in the minutes from last meeting that Randy is not going to do scheduling next year so we should be thinking about what we are going to do next year; as a Board we should decide if that will be a paid position or not for next season; Greg will talk to Randy and see if they can figure out what it would take to make that a paid position.
Equipment – Braden N. – Nick said thanks to everyone for helping with equipment sorting day; Brian said he knows there has been some issues with the older teams for bats and he will make sure they get what they need, in the fall there will be discussions on what we need for next year.  Brian asked about getting the gloves restrung that we have and the Board agreed that is a good idea.
Treasurer – Laciskey – we are $40,000 better than budget so we are in good shape financially, we spent less on equipment, uniforms and stuff like that and he knows some invoices are still due but he likes how it is looking; he did an analysis on our Evolve statements and handed out a print out of that to the Board and he said our total savings on using Evolve was about $3,800; Greg thanked Nancy for her hard work on that since the decision was made very last minute and this added a lot of work for her and Steve Voss this season; Mike said he can track the statements they send monthly very easily and could tell if we weren’t receiving any funds fairly; so this was a good move for SAA to make since we saved so much money.
Fundraising – Braden – Nancy said we have the packets coming in now so she will have volunteers coming in to go through them and she will know by next meeting how many more cards were sold.
Uniforms – Singh – Derrell was not present – but Brian said that the tournament team uniforms are ready.
Trophies – Maria talked about trophies and that she will be doing ordering of those this year.  Nancy needs to get her exact numbers of teams and players by Wednesday.
Photos – Nelson – should be coming soon, traveling has theirs already and everyone said it went great when their teams had their photos taken last week.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
SAA Domain name renewal – Nancy informed the Board that our website name is up for renewal so we need to make a decision on how many years to renew it for; the Board decided that it is a hassle to have to renew it every year and there would be no reason that we would ever cancel our website so they decided to renew it for 5 years.  Nancy will have Steve Voss take care of this for us.
Tax Returns – Nancy let the Board know that our tax returns are complete.  Our accounting firm did a great job and it went very smooth this year since Nancy is getting better at the accounting and they know our business better now; Brian B. made a motion to approve our tax returns, Steve M. seconded and motion approved.
Old Business – 
Steve informed the Board that there is a court date set for the situation with the guy that they paid $500 to for equipment but it has never been received from him.
Steve M. thinks we should consider either buying this building or a new one since our lease is coming up on this building and A-1 4x4 is up for lease so that would be one to consider.  Even though it is a good idea it still may be best to keep putting more money into fields instead of a building and that point was brought up by Greg.  This is something we will start looking into closer in the coming months.
The By-laws – Steve asked Tom D about how we are doing on those and wanted to make sure they will be ready to vote on at the annual meeting.  Tom said he will look into it.
Tom D. said this week he and Greg Z. will be negotiating the lease at Booster and he does not want to have to come back to the Board to ask so he needs some parameters before he goes up there so he goes in with some strength on what we want to do; the City came to us on wanting to negotiate a lease, everyone thinks we need to lock this into a lease of 5 or 10 years so we don’t have to keep dealing with this each year; Tom and Greg will meet with Jack and keep us posted.
Tournaments – coordinators/brackets - 

6U tournament – Derrell S. will be there from the Board and Nancy will try to find a parent to hand out trophies and medals and keep up the brackets.
Fastpitch tournament – Dale B. and Maria C. will be there but they will be coaching so we still need a coordinator.  Dale will talk to Pat Hosch who was a coach last year and see if he would be interested.
8U coordinator – Mike L. will do one day and Brian B. will do the other day.  
10U/12U/13U – Greg and Tom and some others will be able to coordinate that tournament.
Other 
The next meeting is set for June 27, 2010 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Nick B., seconded the motion, Mike L. motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9:30pm.

